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Protecting Our Children from the CDC Act 
	

 
 

For more information concerning this bill or to be added as a cosponsor, please contact Chris Medrano, 
chris_medrano@lee.senate.gov, in Senator Lee’s office.  

On October 20th, the CDC’s Advisory Committee on Immunization Practices (ACIP) took the unprecedented 
step of recommending the addition of COVID-19 booster shots to the 2023 childhood immunization schedule.1 
Dr. Marty Makary of Johns Hopkins noted such a decision runs counter to previous CDC decisions in which 
greater clinical data has been available. He also noted that the FDA’s clinical data has not been made fully 
available to the public.2  
 
Initially, the CDC did not release data to justify its decision. Only recently – a month after ACIP’s vote  – did 
the CDC release one study.3 Yet even with the release of this data, further transparency is required. Over the 
course of the pandemic, reports have surfaced showing that the CDC has withheld data on COVID-19 vaccine 
boosters and hospitalizations.4 Increasing public trust starts with empowering people with information. This bill 
takes a step toward increasing public trust by requiring the CDC to release all its data. 
 
Transparency is also paramount because ACIP’s decision has potentially far-reaching consequences. States and 
localities routinely use the CDC’s recommendations as cover to institute mandates that require children to get 
vaccinated to attend school. Even before ACIP’s vote, lawmakers in California and Washington D.C. have 
already sought to impose such mandates despite the fact that children are the least at-risk of becoming seriously 
ill from COVID-19. 5 Moreover, 44% of parents with children between the ages of 5 and 18 say they would not 
vaccinate their child.6    
 
To ensure promote greater transparency and head off potential harms from ACIP’s decision, Senator Lee is 
introducing the Protect Our Children from the CDC Act.   
 
Bill Specifics 

• Removes the current COVID-19 vaccine from the child and adolescent immunization schedule 
• Requires that before adding any COVID-19 vaccine to the child and adolescent immunization schedule, 

the Secretary of HHS must release all of its clinical, safety, and efficacy data for that vaccine. 
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